


we never turn a needy child  away

Before we talk about what goes on at the School for the 
Blind, I must say a huge thank you to His Excellency Mr. 
Brendan Rogers, Am-
bassador at the Embassy 
of Ireland in Bangkok. 
In the past couple of 
years the Irish Embas-
sy has donated money 
which has been used to 
refurbish the toilets and 
bathrooms at the Voca-
tional School, and last 
year they paid for exer-
cise equipment for the 
school. 
This year they donat-
ed money for one room at the School for the Blind to be 
turned into a fun room, complete with padded walls, pad-
ded climbing frames, in fact the whole room is padded, 
which means the younger children, especially those who 
have more than one disability, never have to worry about 

banging into walls and 
hurting themselves.
Some of our children, 
apart from being blind 
or visually impaired, 
also have mobility 
problems, and there are 
several who have au-
tism and cerebral palsy.
So this new room is 
brilliant, the doors open 
and the children go run-
ning in, they love it.

For some reason the children and the staff at the 
Special Needs Center 
planted their seeds a 
bit too early, which 
meant they bloomed 
too early, and then 
they died.
So before they closed 
up the school for the 
holiday, they went out and bought a huge amount of 
marigolds and planted them outside the Center. 
They did look beautiful, everyone who passed com-
mented that it was one of the most beautiful arrange-
ments they had ever seen, until you get a bit closer and 
discovered that all the flowers were plastic! 

School for the BlindOur newest team
Our volunteer coordinator decided to resign and take up 
a job back home in the U.K., so yours truly is once again 
taking care of the volunteers, and in October we wel-
comed a brand new group of volunteers.
Most of them will be with us for this school term which 
ends in late March, and while we provide them with 
room and board they do have to work hard. 
For as long as we have had volunteers they have taught 
English at the Vocational School, but this term they are 
also teaching English to the youngsters at the Father Ray 
Center for Children with Special Needs, not an easy task, 
but no one can say the volunteers aren’t willing and en-
thusiastic. 
We also have three volunteers who are working full time 
at the Day Care Center. These three young ladies, from 
Sweden, Russia and China, have my respect as no matter 
how much I love to visit the toddlers and spend time with 
them, I don’t think I could spend the eight hours every-
day with them. 
This term we have volunteers from China, the U.S., Ger-
many, Russia, Sweden, Ireland, Australia, Italy, France, 
Croatia, the Netherlands and the U.K., twenty in total, 
and all doing a great job helping to improve the lives of 
our children and students. 



www.fr-ray.org/donate

When they learn to 
play a musical instru-
ment they can’t read 
the music sheet, so 
they learn how each 
note sounds and then 
their teacher reads the 
notes to them. Simple, 
and they do play very 
well. The highlight of 
last year’s St. Patrick’s 
Day Parade were the 
musicians from the 
school. 
And all our students 
are members of the Scouts, boys and girls. One day each 
week they dress in their Scout uniform and spend the day 
doing scouty things, mostly working together, discipline, 
community service, good conduct and tying knots! 

It really is an amazing school. We see children arrive, three 
years of age and unable to do anything for themselves, so 
it is up to our teachers who teach them to do everyday 
things and the teaching doesn’t stop until they leave the 
school as young independent adults. 

We are often asked about the children who attend the 
School for the Blind, and how they get on with daily life.
The things we take for granted, seeing where we are go-
ing, getting from one place to another, using a computer or 
a calculator in maths class, taking part in a sport, cooking 
a meal and even simple things like taking a shower and 
getting dressed, how do they do it? 

We start our children very young. No sooner have they 
joined our school and we are teaching them to take care 
of themselves. They have to learn to shower themselves, 
clean their teeth and get dressed, it takes time, and they get 
frustrated because their mother is not here to help them, 
but they have to learn to be independent.
They know where the dining room is, the bathrooms, 
classrooms, library, laundry room, they even know where 
the swimming pool is. They learn where to go by how 
many steps it takes. They also learn where all the steps up 
and down are, as well as all the posts and doorways so they 
don’t harm 
themselves. 
They all learn 
to use a com-
puter, but there 
are many who 
have no sight 
at all, so how 
can they see 
the monitor? 
They can’t, so they use a special system that speaks to 
them; every time they touch a key on the keyboard the 
computer tells them what they have touched. 
In a maths class they obviously can’t use a calculator, so 

they use an abacus, the 
same type of abacus 
that people used to use 
in ‘the olden days’, 
and which is still used 
by many Chinese busi-
ness men and women 
here in Thailand. 
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Finally
This year has gone by so quick, I can’t believe it is almost Christmas 
once again.
It has been a year filled with happiness, and there is so much goodness 
going on here that there are times when emotions do take over. 
I have seen our final year vocational students taking their final exams 
and then saying their farewells to our school, and it made me feel very 
proud. 
I’ve said farewell to four of our long term residents from the Father 
Ray Children’s Home as they have gone off to university, when they 
arrived fifteen years ago no one had much hope for them.
I have seen the arrival of young children to our Drop-In Center, feeling 
unwanted, scared and nervous, and I have seen them smile for the first 
when they realise they will be safe with us.
I have seen the look of sheer delight when one of 
our boys scored a goal for the very first time, he 
was still smiling one hour later when our team lost. 
I have seen the smile on the face of one of our blind 
young ladies when she returned from a national 
sporting competition with three gold medals.
And I have watched the young special needs chil-
dren make friends, start to learn and start to enjoy 
life.
But the one thing I have seen more than anything 
else are the smiles on our children’s faces.

Christmas Day will be much the same as last year. Early break-
fast at the Drop-In Center with the fruit of their choice, they’ve 

already made me a list of what they 
want to eat, and durian is on top.
Then it will be over to the Village 
for a mid morning ice-cream par-
ty before lunch with the children 
from the Home at a local seafood 
restaurant, complete with carol 
singing and everyone receives a 
Christmas present. Christmas Day 
in Pattaya is wonderful, but all the 
children look forward to the 26th 
when we all have our Christmas 
party. It is great fun and one of the 
highlights of the year. On behalf 
of all our children and students, on 
behalf of Father Peter, Father Mi-
chael and Brother Denis, and from 
all our staff and volunteers I wish 
you and all your loved ones a very 
Merry Christmas and a Happy Healthy & Prosperous New Year.

And one more thing, thank you for what you do for our children and 
students. Without your continued support it is hard to think what kind of 
life they’d be having. 




